
Mr. Charles Posner 
Coastal Program Analyst 
California Coastal Commission 
200 Oceangate - Tenth Floor 
Long Beach, CA 90802 

Dear Mr. Posner: 

Melinda Cotton 
PO Box 3310 

long Beach, CA 90803 
June 5, 2013 

RECEIVED 
South Coast Region 

JUN 0 6 Z01J 

CALIFORNIA 
COASTAL COMMISSION 

Re: Application Number: 5-12-320 (City of Long Beach Pedestrian Path) 

Oppose Construction of an additional 3.1 mile long, 4.2 Acre Pedestrian 
Path on our natural sand beach 

I ask that the Coastal Commission preserve and protect the open, natural, sandy beach 
seaward of the existing bicycle/pedestrian path along our Long Beach shoreline. If an 
additional paved surface is proven truly necessary, I ask that any addit ional paved 
surface be placed inland from the existing path. I ask that the Commission reject the 
Application before you and send it back to the City for rework ing and proper publ ic input 
through its Planning Commission and City Council hearing processes. 

As a thirty-year resident of Long Beach (living less than three blocks from the ocean), I 
find that its oceanfront location and sand beach are a major attraction for the City, its 
residents and especially its coastal visitors. This beach is an excellent location for 
those who live inland to come to learn about and enjoy the ocean, play in the sand, 
picnic, put up a chair to read or sit and watch the waves, play Frisbee or volleyball, fly 
kites or kite surf, etc. 

The rest of Long Beach is already covered with buildings and residences, or already 
paved over. At our City General Plan meetings, we are told that 21 % of Long Beach is 
composed of public rights of way - consisting of paved streets, freeways, sidewalks, and 
bike trai ls, and rail lines and Edison rights of way. We do not need even more 
pavement. 

Our sandy beach is finite; with global warming and rising sea levels , we may expect to 
soon lose portions of our beach to higher tides. 

I ask the California Coastal Commission to refer to the Coastal Act - and specifically 
note the first paragraph of Legislative findings (contained in the PUBLIC RE OURCES 
CODE DIVISION 20 CALIFORNIA COA TAL ACT (2013). 
[http://www .coastal.ca.gov/coastact. pdf]. 

The first two items listed are especial ly pertinent: 
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Section 30001 Legisla tive findings and declat·ations; ecological balance 

The Legislature hereby fi nds and declares: 

June 5, 20 13 

a) That the California coastal zone is a distinct and valuable natural resource of vital and 
enduring interest 10 all the people and exists as a delicately balanced ecosystem. 

b) That the permanent protection of the state's natural and scenic resources is a paramount 
concern to present and future residents of the state and nation. 

Section 21 080.5(d)(2)(A) of the Cal iforn ia Environmenta l Quality Act (CEQA) prohibits a 
proposed development from being approved if there are feasible alternatives or feasible 
mitigation measures available which would substantially lessen any significant adverse 
effect which the activity may have on the environment. 

However there are two obvious feasible alternatives in th is case: 1) A "no build" 
alternative; or 2) Locating the new path inland from the existing path . 

The City of Long Beach has submitted no data to demonstrate that an add itional paved 
path is needed on our beach. The existing path is only lightly used most of the year (the 
photo shown on page 6 of the Coastal Staff Report shows only three pedestrians on the 
wide swath of existing path). 

The City does not manage or police the existing path for safety of pedestrians, skaters 
or bike riders. Pedestrians and runners wander into the path of bicycles. Loose dogs 
are common on the path near Rosie's Dog Beach. By installing another path on the 
beach, we can only expect additional confl icts and unsafe conditions. With the existing 
17 foot wide bike path inland from the pedestrian path, those on foot must cross in front 
of bikes to get either to the new path or to the beach. 

Add itional safety concerns are present at the Belmont Pier. There are "Stop" signs for 
bike riders on the path currently at the Belmont Pier pedestrian crossing, but we never 
see bike riders stop, they just ride right through. There is no enforcement. Currently 
there is a sharp right turn in the ramp going east from the Pier, which slows down bike 
riders. But the proposed reconstruction of the ramps at this location straightens the 
ramp - which will encourage bike riders to not only go through the stop signs on the 
Pier, but to speed ahead and down the ramp. Again, we do not see any type of policing 
of the existing path , and with severe City budget cutbacks it 's hard to see the City 
providing funds for such policing. 

City Staff members at Beach Path presentat ions have stated that dogs will be allowed 
on the proposed new pedestrian path. Even if leashed, this could cause problems with 
dogs frightening other path users, dogs playing or fighting each other, getting tangled in 
leashes, hindering pedestrians, getting in the way of bicycles and skaters, etc. 

The City also plans to el iminate 32 parking spaces at the Belmont Pier. This Pier 
parking lot is heavily used in the summer and weekends by patrons of nearby 
restaurants and businesses, by adjacent condominium and apartment dwellers and their 
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visitors, by fishermen and Pier goers, and by coastal visitors and those going to the 
Belmont Pool. The indoor Pool itself is now closed , but the City wil l be installing a large 
temporary pool in the parking lot East of the Belmont Pool, and that parking lot will likely 
also be used for construction staging and demolition of the old Belmont Pool building 
and construction of the new indoor and outdoor pool. This temporary pool and the 
planned construction project will go on for years, and likely take up hundreds of beach 
parking spaces. The loss of 32 parking spaces at the Belmont Pier and loss of 
hundreds of other beach parking spaces due to the Pool Project will impact families and 
others from North Long Beach, Compton, Watts and other inner city neighborhoods who 
like to bring their families to the beach for a picnic. Families can't ride bikes a dozen 
miles or more with babies , little children , grandmothers etc. and their beach and picnic 
gear. These families most likely will drive and need a place to park near the ocean, in 
order to enjoy the beach. 

We are told in the application that the additional Beach Path is needed to provide 
access to the beach. But on Page 8 of the Staff Report, it is noted that: "The public 
currently has unrestricted access along the entire shoreline where the pedestrian path is 
proposed. Numerous stairway and sidewalks provide vertical access between the City's 
street-ends and the sandy beach. Several public parking lots are located on the beach 
itself." So beach access is not a documented issue. 

The City plans to spend some $5 mil lion dollars on the new beach path . But it has 
never released information on how these millions are to be spent. The City has refused 
to consider locating the proposed new path inland of the existing path because of the 
alleged "increased cost of the project". But we the public have not been allowed to look 
at any cost estimates , and we were denied the opportunity to actively participate in the 
design and path placement process. I attended four of the Beach Path "presentations" 
and viewed another. Staff was repeatedly asked to move the Path inland from the 
existing path. But we were stonewalled in those efforts. Since these were not Planning 
Commission or City Council public hearings, there is no documentation of these 
"presentation" meetings. Attendees were simply told that a new Beach Path placed 
inland from the existing path was "too expensive". And now with changes required by 
the Coastal Commission staff, it appears that there will be additional costs to the 
proposed path seaward . We again ask the Commission to turn down the current City 
proposal and go through an open, transparent process to demonstrate the need for an 
additional path and to study costs and benefits of the path location. A true public 
process is promised by Section 30006 of the Coastal Act (as copied below): 

"Section 30006 Legislative findings and declarations; public participation 
"The Legislature further finds and declares that the public has a right to fully participate in 
decisions affecting coastal planning, conservation and development; that achievement of sound 
coastal conservation and development is dependent upon public understanding and support; and 
that the continuing planning and implementation of programs for coastal conservation and 
development should include the widest opportunity for public participation." 
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The Commission should require the City of Long Beach to withdraw its current 
application , and put any new Coastal Appl ication throug h its complete Planning 
Commission and City Counci l process. To date, the only Long Beach City Council 
"approval" of th is $5 million dollar proposed Coastal Beach Path Project was a one line 
"funding" item on page 28 in a City Council Budget "Tidelands Fund ing" Document for 
the Fiscal Year 2012. The "funding" approval of September 2011 included no project 
details. 

Thank you for your attention to my concerns. 

Sincerely, 

Melinda Cotton 



Posner, Chuck@Coastal 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Dear M r. Posner, 

Philip Lohman <Phil ipL42@aol.com> 
Thursday, June 06, 2013 11:17 AM 
Posner, Chuck@Coastal 
Long Beach Pedestrian Path 

Please accept this note in support of the construction of the proposed pedestrian path. I have used the path for many 
years and am familiar with the issues in contention surrounding it. 

I am primari ly a cyclist (I'm a League-Certified Instructor for the League of American Bicyclists and teach the Traffic Skills 
101 safety course at Cal State Long Beach) and I have long been concerned about the tangle of mixed traffic on t he 
current cement path . Originally intended as a footpath, it is now heavily used by bicycle commuters traveling f rom 
Belmont Shore to downtown. This brings them into confl ict w ith pedestrians, joggers, families with chi ldren, women 
push ing strollers, illega l dogs, etc etc. Accidents, though rarely serious, are fair ly common. The separation of users that a 
new dedicated pedestrian path would allow would benefit everyone at minimal loss of beach surface. 

I urge you to vote to approve the new path. 

Thanks for your consideration, 

Philip Lohman 



Posner, Chuck@Coastal 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: 

Nita Scott <nita.n.scott@gmail.com> 
Thursday, June 06, 2013 9:49AM 

Posner, Chuck@Coastal 
Suja.Lowenthal@longbeach.gov; Gary.Delong@longbeach.gov 
ONE BEACH PATH IS ENOUGH 

Please do not allow a second concrete path on our beach. I wa lk and bike ride on the path every day, and we all 
get along well. I strongly disagree with the plan for a separate pedestrian path. 
Allow Long Beach to be proud of its beach by not allowing anymore concrete. 

Thank you, 
ita Scott 



Posner, Chuck@Coastal 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 

Subject: 

Phair, Mark <Mark.Phair@valero.com> 
Thursday, June 06, 2013 1:35 PM 
eric.lopez@longbeach.gov; Posner, Chuck@Coastal; Suja.Lowenthal@longbeach.gov; 
Gary.Delong@ longbeach.gov 
Writ ing in support of Tidelands Bike Path Improvement 

I am writing to you in support of the Tidelands Bike Path Improvement. Please consider approving this project. My 
frequent use of this bike for either commuting or recreation has raised my awareness of the need to provide separation 
between wa lkers, runners and bikers. Often times, I see near coll isions between these users. The improvement will 
greatly enhance safety and provide a better running/walking surface. 

Thanks for your consideration. 

1 



Posner, Chuck@Coastal 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 

Subject: 

Ed Zwieback < ezwieback@alumni.ucla.edu > 
Thursday, June 06, 2013 3:14 PM 
Districtl@LongBeach.gov; Posner, Chuck@ Coastal; District2@longbeach.gov; Gary 
delong; District4@longbeach.gov; Suzanne.Frick@longbeach.gov; 
George.Chapjian@longbeach.gov; Eric Lopez 
City of Long Beach, New Beach Pedestrian Path (CCC Application 5-12-320) 

Dear Mr. Posner; California Coasta l Commission, 

I have used and enjoyed the Beach Bike Path frequently for the past 25 years. 

The activities and occupancy has increased to the point where the combination of cycl ists, walkers, runners, skaters has 
made for some difficult cycling. 
In addition, the frequent large organized walk-a-thons have real ly made it almost impossible for cyclists. 

I strongly support a separate Pedestrian Path as proposed, to provide more safety and enjoyment for ALL users of the 
beachfront area. 

Sincerely, 
Ed Zwieback 
175 Cordova Walk 
Long Beach 90803 



Posner, Chuck@Coastal 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Tom Duval <tomduval@hotmail.com> 
Thursday, June 06, 2013 4:47 PM 
Posner, Chuck@Coastal 

Long Beach bike path 

As a local cyclist I support the city's plan to add a separated bike path to the LB waterfront area. Long Beach is blessed 
with a wide beach and separating walkers from cyclists will increase safety for all. 

Regards, 

Tom Duval 
League of American Bicyclists 
League Cycling Instructor 2238 

Sent from my iPad 

1 



-------- - - -------------- ------ - -----

Posner, Chuck@Coastal 

From: 

Sent: 
To: 

Subject: 

Connie & Mark <connieandmark@socal.rr.com> 
Thursday, June 06, 2013 8:31 PM 
Posner, Chuck@Coastal; Districtl@longbeach.gov; District2@longbeach.gov; District3 
@longbeach.gov; District4@longbeach.gov; Suzanne.Frick@longbeach.gov; 
George.Chapjian@longbeach.gov; Eric.lopez@longbeach.gov 
LBC proposed beach pedestrian path project 

I am writing in support of the Long Beach proposed beach pedestrian path . It is very needed on this 
crowded strip of beach! 

I often run and bicycle along the path. In the summer months, I avoid the path due to congestion, 
which impacts safety. When I avoid the path , I also avoid parking meters and/or restaurants and 
businesses in the area. 

I have seen many an accident along the narrow stretch of cement that attempts to accommodate too 
many people. Having a 2- 3 foot shoulder on just one side of the path isn't enough to accommodate 
pedestrians. They often spill out into the bike lanes. Sometimes, that spillage is unanticipated by the 
bikers and there isn't a lot of room to get out of the way if there is oncoming riders. 

The citys of Manhattan Beach and Hermosa Beach separate their pedestrians from their cyclists and 
it feels much safer there. I will often drive to that area to enjoy their path. That path is also marked 
with distance. It is really quite nice and I would like to see that type of path in Long Beach. 

Please consider the safety and enjoyment of residents and visitors and let's build some additional 
recreational space. 

Thank you, 

Connie Garver 



Posner, Chuck@Coastal 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 

Subject: 

Dear Mr. Posner, 

Bryan Mewes <bryan.mewes@gmail.com> 
Wednesday, June OS, 2013 11:52 AM 
Posner, Chuck@Coastal 
Districtl@longbeach.gov; District2@longbeach.gov; District3@longbeach.gov; District4 
@longbeach.gov; Suzanne.Frick@longbeach.gov; George.Chapjian@longbeach.gov; 

Eric.Lopez@longbeach.gov 
LB Beach Path 

I am writing you to voice my support for the proposed plans to widen the Long Beach beach path. As an avid 
cyclist and runner l have first hand experience of how congested this path can get. A separate path for foot 
traffic and bike traffic will not only alleviate the congestion but it will aJso make the travels of each group safer. 

Thank you 

Bryan Mewes 

1 



Posner, Chuck@Coastal 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Chuck, 

Scott Taylor <STaylor@proplastec.com> 
Wednesday, June 05, 2013 12:15 PM 
Posner, Chuck@Coastal 
City of Long Beach, New Beach Pedestrian Path 

I unfortunately cannot attend Thursday's Council meeting but wanted to make sure you knew of my and the athletic 
community's support for this project. We'd appreciate any support you can offer in moving th is project forward . 

BTW, I live at 46 Covina Ave. in Belmont Shore. 

Best, 

Scott Taylor 
President 
staylor@proplastec.com 

310.768.3023 x216 
310.878.6224 Fax 

ProPias Technologies 
14600 South Main Street 
Gardena, CA 90248 

DISCLAIMER: 
This message, including any attachments, is intended only for the named addressee(s), and may contain information that is confidential, privileged or 
otherwise protected from disclosure . If you are not a named addressee or authorized to deliver this message to an intended recipient, you are notified 
that any dissemination , distribution, copying or other use is strictly prohibited . If you have received this message in error, please notify me immediately, 
and permanently delete or destroy it and all attachments, copies and printouts. Thank you. 



Posner, Chuck@Coastal 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 

Subject: 

Dear Mr. Posner, 

Lara < lara_lynne@yahoo.com > 

Wednesday, June OS, 2013 5:20 PM 
Posner, Chuck@Coastal 
Proposed bike/running path 

I hope you will support adding another bike/running path down at the beach. I have 
frequently ran and rollerbladed there and it can get congested at times with so many 
people. Also/ I heard the new path should be made of a substance that is more 
forgiving then concrete which I think would attract more runners. 

Sincerely, 
Lara H. 

1 



Posner, Chuck@Coastal 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 

Cc: 
Subject: 

To all concerned, 

David Buczkowski <waveybean@yahoo.com > 
Wednesday, June 05, 2013 6:50 PM 
Posner, Chuck@Coastal; Suja.Lowentha l@longbeach.gov; Gary.Delong@longbeach.gov; 
eric. lopez@longbeach.gov 
Jill Unze 

New Beach Path 

My wife and I are 13 year Long Beach residents, lovers of the beach and ocean, environmentalists, and runners. 

We support this project and respectfully request you do the same. 

Regards, 

David Buczkowski and Jill Unze 

Sent from my iPhone 



Posner, Chuck@Coastal 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

> 
> 
>>>Dear Mr. Posner 

Arthur & Cheryl Milas <acmilas@charter.net> 
Wednesday, June OS, 2013 2:42 PM 
Posner, Chuck@Coastal 
Fwd: I want an expanded bike path 

»> As a long time Long Beach resident (since 1969) I am writing in 
»>support of an expanded bike path. I have never written to a 
»> goverment offica l before but now I want you to hear from me. The 
>>> beach scene in Long Beach has never been so active as it's becoming 
»> and in taking many weekend trips on the current bike path I'm eager 
>» to support its expansion. With everyone exercising more the 
»>walkers, joggers, skaters, rental buggies, and bicyclists need room 
»> to safely get to their destinations. The proposed split path would 
>»give everyone a bit more peace of mind when dealing with the varied 
>>> movement patterns of its users. 
»>We live in Long Beach and as our name states our beach is long and 
>» even with an expanded path there is plenty of sand. As I see it­
»>the bike path gets a lot more use and serves and pleases a lot more 
»> people then the sand away from the waters edge. 
>» Thank you for your vote in supporting this needed expansion Cheryl 
>>> Mias 
»> 299 LaVerne Ave. Long Beach, CA 90803 
> 
>>> 
>> 
> 



Posner, Chuck@Coastal 

From: 

Sent: 
To: 

Subject: 

Mr. Charles Posner 

Randei.R.King@kp.org 
Wednesday, June 05, 2013 3:13 PM 
Posner, Chuck@Coastal 

Please support the new Bike Path in the Tidelands Proj ect 

California Coastal Commision 
South Coast Region 

Dear Mr. Charles Posner, 

Please support the new Bike Path in the Tidelands Project 

There is a 3.1 mile long bike path along our beach. There is now a proposal to build a separate but 
parallel pedestrian path. 

1. The existing path can get very crowded with a mixture of cyclist, runners, skaters, walkers, baby 
strollers, little kids on bikes, quadcycles, etc. With all these different uses and no separation, 
accidents easily happen. 
2. The existing path is concrete, which studies have shown is one of the worst known running 
surfaces as it gives very little and is hardest on the runners joints. The new path wou ld be made of a 
much more forgiving composite material , similar to an all weather track. This would dramatically 
increase its safety and appeal for use by runners . 
3. We have one of the most under utilized beaches in Southern California . A state of the art 
pedestrian path would attract more beach users. 
4. My son Bryce was on the XC/Distance Track Team . They were down there at least once per week 
but he didn't run the path as it is too hard of a surface. Other teams down there work out. This would 
be a big bonus for training & help get our athletes on better running surfaces. 

The architectural designs are already complete. The money is already there & earmarked only for 
this Tidelands Project. The last hurdle is the approval of the Coastal Commission . 

Dr. Randel and Dorothy King 
6711 East Seaside Walk 
Long Beach, CA 909803 
562-438-5983 



Posner, Chuck@Coastal 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Hello, 

Nadine Echeverry <nadineruns@verizon.net> 
Wednesday, June OS, 2013 1:47 PM 
Posner, Chuck@Coasta l 
Beach Path 

While I am unable to attend the City Council meeting, I wanted to take a moment to voice my support of the proposed 
new beach path that is up for discussion. 

As a Board Member of A Running Experience Club, Long Beach (www.arec-lb.com), Head Coach for the charity 
Train4Autism, and a long-time Long Beach/Lakewood runner, the welfare and enjoyment of runners is a passion of 
mine. It's no secret that the path gets crowded and that the concrete is hard on our jo ints with repeated running. We'd 
love to move out of the way of the cyclists! 

Please consider this an extra vote of "make it happen!" 
Thank you, 
nadine 

Nadine Echeverry 
nad ineru ns@verizon. net 
(562) 746-2678 
"Don't be afra id to give up the good to go for the great." John D. Rocbefeller 

1 



Posner, Chuck@Coastal 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Hello Mr. Posner, 

Connie Jeffries <cjeffriesl986@yahoo.com> 
Monday, June 03, 2013 6:17 PM 
Posner, Chuck@Coastal 
Proposed Pedestrian Path In Long Beach, CA 

I am a life-long resident of Long Beach and would like you to endorse the proposed pedestrian path on our beaches. 

My husband is has been a seasonal lifeguard for 25 years and my brother-in-law was a full time lifeguard for the City of 
Long Beach (recently retired). Both have stated that a large portion of their calls were for bike path related injuries. The 
congestion of runners, walkers, bikers, strollers , skaters on the path is a dangerous situation. 

We have such a large portion of the beach that is underutil ized it would be the perfect place for a runner/walkers path . 
Please consider moving forward with this proposed project. We, my family and I, would really appreciate your support for 
this project. 

Jason, Connie, Jacob, Jenna and Joshua Jeffries 
4221 Linden Avenue 
Long Beach, CA 90807 

1 



Posner, Chuck@Coastal 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Anne Proffit <anne.proffit@gmail.com> 
Tuesday, June 04, 2013 11:31 AM 
Posner, Chuck@Coastal 
another beach path in Long Beach? 

Mr Posner- One beach path is quite enough in Long Beach. 
We really don't need a vehicle/pedestrian freeway. 
Our sand beach is a great treasure and what we really should be doing is looking at making it even more pure by 
reducing or eliminating our breakwater. After all, the second World War has been over for a very, very long time. 
Long Beach is a beach town (hence the name). Let's keep it that way and keep added concrete away from our beach. 
Please don't add unneeded "amenit ies" to our beautiful beach. 
Concrete is not beautiful. 
Vote NO. 

Anne Proffit 
140 Linden Avenue 661 
Long Beach CA 90802 

1 



Posner, Chuck@Coastal 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Good evening Mr. Posner, 

Davis Ho <davish97@gmail.com> 
Sunday, June 02, 2013 10:36 PM 
Posner, Chuck@Coastal 

New Beach Bike Path 

I am a cross country runner from LB Poly High school. I am emailing you to show my support fo r the plan of a 
new bike path at the beach more sui table for runners. As a runner, th is wou ld be awesome fo r traini ng and it 
wi ll benefi t not only Poly runners, but also other high school runners, and those who j ust like to run. Thank you 
for readi ng this. 

-Davis Ho 

Ho Ilo Iloified! 

1 



Posner, Chuck@Coastal 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 

Subject: 

Terry Ogden <togdenl@yahoo.com > 
Monday, June 03, 2013 8:57AM 
Posner, Chuck@Coastal; "Suja.Lowenthal@longbeach.gov"; 
"Gary.Delong@longbeach.gov" 
One Beach Path is Enough ! 

We have a sidewalk that already extends the same distance that this " walking" path does. Do we really need 
more concrete on the beach? Let's use the money to fix the pot holes on Ocean Blvd or the back alleys in the 
Shore. 



Posner, Chuck@Coastal 

From: 
Se nt: 
To: 
Subject: 

Dear Mr. Posner: 

jeannebadgley@verizon.net 
Sunday, June 02, 2013 2:31 PM 
Posner, Chuck@Coastal 
Beach Path 

Saturday afternoon I took a 30 minute wa lk along the Long Beach Beach Path. I saw no congestion or problems with 

bicycles even though there was one group of about eight on racing bicycles. I usually see such groups riding on the 
highways or other bicycle path s. There were a limited number of joggers and walkers. 

I feel strongly that th is one path is enough. The city of Long Beach has already designated bike lanes on city streets. 

Sincerely. 
Jeanne Badgley 

1 



Posner, Chuck@Coastal 

From: 
Se nt: 
To: 
Subject: 

Maria & Jim <mariajim@earthlink.net> 
Saturday, June 01, 2013 1:23 PM 
Posner, Chuck@Coastal 
Long Beach bike path 

To CCC members: The existing bike and walking path is enjoyed by many. However traffic is so heavy that its hazardous 
because of too many people in too smal l a space. 
Approve a separate walking path. James Anderson 1901 e. ocean #302 LB 90802 



Posner, Chuck@Coastal 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Renee Cardone < renee.cardone@yahoo.com > 

Saturday, June 01, 2013 1:44 PM 
Posner, Chuck@Coastal; Suja.Lowenthal@longbeach.gov; Gary.Delong@longbeach.gov 
One Beach Path is Enough ! 

We live on Ocean righL at the beach in Belmont hore. PLb \ SE do not put more concrete on our beach! 

One Beach Path is Enough! 

Renee Cardone 
562.292.4588 cell 
renee.cardone@yahoo.com 

1 



Posner, Chuck@Coastal 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 

Subject: 

Importance: 

Attn: Mr. Charles Posner 

Don I Denise Davis <ddavislSOO@verizon.net> 
Saturday, June 01, 2013 3:30 PM 
Posner, Chuck@Coasta l 
suja.lowenthal@longbeach.gov; gary.delong@longbeach.gov; 
onebeachpathisenough@gmai l.com; O'Neill, Beverly 
One Beach Path Is Enough 

High 

Calif. Coastal Commission, So. Coast Region 

Important Timely Issue I Please review prior to your mid-June decision(s) --

The beauty of our coastline is the largest part of the reason in 2005 we moved to this area, choosing a bay view 
beachfront condo; and we are certain that wou ld be agreed to by thousands of other Long Beach coastal residents. That 
beauty of the natural sandy beaches, glimmering ocean waters, palm tree islands, etc., etc. already included/includes a 
cemented path for shared space that bicyclists, walkers and runners can access ... and we enjoy using those paths too. 

There is no reasonable justification to lessen the sandy portion of the public's natural environment any more than that! 

The current condition of our beachfront public facilities shou ld be considered when discussing drawing larger crowds by 
a second path- Long Beach is having a hard enough t ime keeping th ose buildings useable. And what about the very 
l imited parking we have for the expected additiona l bike path users?! No, we wouldn't want to add more parking 
either! 

Please, please do NOT spend any amount of the $5 mill ion from the public's Tideland Funds to add another, second 
beach path to our relaxing, lovely Long Beach city beaches. 

Thank you for your attention. 

Long Beach Coastal Residents 
Don & Denise Davis 
1500 E. Ocean Blvd., #106 
Long Beach, CA 90802 



Posner, Chuck@Coastal 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: 

Brenna Thomson < brenna.thomson@azoffmusic.com > 

Friday, May 31, 2013 5:11 PM 
Posner, Chuck@Coastal; suja.lowenthal@longbeach.gov; gary.delong@longbeach.gov 
Brenna Thomson 
ONE BEACH PATH IS ENOUGH ... 

Dear Mr. Posner, Ms. Lowenthal and Mr. Delong, 

I recently became aware of the proposal to spend millions of dollars to construct a 2nd bike path 10 feet from the current 
one taking away part of Long Beach's sandy beach. I am STRONGLY opposed to this. 

I have no idea why anyone would even propose such a thing, it's completely ridiculous and a waste of money. In 
addition to spending millions of dollars to construct this, it will also create additional maintenance issues having to 
sweep sand off TWO paths. Not to mention the fact that the 10 feet ribbon of sand between the two paths will just 
become a waste of space because no one will want to sit there. 

Additionally, I ride my bike frequent ly along the current path and there has NEVER been any time that I have ridden on 
it, where I felt it was too crowded and another path was necessary . 

Thank you. 

Regards, 

Brenna Thomson 
Long Beach Resident since 2002 

Brenna Thomson 
PO Box 30669 
Long Beach, CA 90853 
Ph : 562/508-1112 
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Posner, Chuck@Coastal 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

wooftown@aol.com 
Friday, May 31, 2013 4:26 PM 
Posner, Chuck@Coastal; Suja.Lowenthal@longbeach.gov 
bike path 

i walk the one and only beach bike path nearly every day and could count the number of bikes passing by! i've never seen 
a single mishap there and seriously, we have an eyesore pier that it is in dire need of repair as well as many other 
projects in our beautifu l slice of life here. it sickens me that because a handful of powerful people who like to ride bikes 
can bully their ideas through and the rest of us don't even get a say! this is an utter waste of money to humour a small 
group so please consider what makes fiscal sense & what the masses want. and please don't be so secretive about 
these plans; too many times we citizens just get wind of them and have little time to react... perhaps that is the plan but the 
last time i checked, we all pay taxes here! 

jann kronick- gath 
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Posner, Chuck@Coastal 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Bob Kronick < bob@chanceco.net> 
Friday, May 31, 2013 2:13 PM 
Posner, Chuck@Coastal 
path 

sir: one path is plenty ask the city lawyer haow many law claims 
have been made to the city since the path has been on the 
beach. the only time is is over used is for charity walk 

bobby kronick 
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Posner, Chuck@Coastal 

From: 
Se nt: 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: 

Dear Mr. Posner, 

ted long <tbcroft@hotmail.com> 
Thursday, May 30, 2013 4:45 PM 
Posner, Chuck@Coastal 
Suj a.Lowenthal@longbeach.gov 
Long Beach Bike Path 

I take pleasure in riding t he length of the Long Beach Coasta l bike path every day. We are truly fortunate to 

have such a safe and well-maintained avenue along our coastline. I don 't see the need for a second path t o be 
constructed to separate cyclists from pedestrians. It seems ironic that on our streets the "sharrow lanes" have 

been built for cars to share t he road with cycli sts, and yet some at City Hall wish to separate cyclists from 
pedestrians on a bike path. I'd rather share space with a speed-walker than a Humvee any day. 

I measured the widths of the 30-mile Torrance to Santa Monica coastal bike path. There are 7-foot lanes each 

way for cyclists and a five-foot lane for pedestrians. The Huntington Beach bike path is 5 feet each way for 
everyone with no separation for pedestrians. The current Long Beach coastal path is 6 feet each way for 

cyclists and 5 feet for pedestrians. The daily traffic on both the South Bay and Huntington Beach paths far 

exceed traffic on the Long Beach pat h at any time. Both the South Bay and Huntington Beach coasta l routes 
have been in use for over 30 years. At peak hours folks need to be more careful and considerate. 

Building an additional traffic lane long our coast will have many consequences. Maintenance costs will 

double. Trash can placement and collection will double. Increased response t imes will occur for emergency 
vehicles to cross two pavements. Access for pedestrians to reach the shore w ill be impeded. Many vi sitors to 
the Long Beach shoreline use the 405 freeway to reach our great city. Why would we create a 405 bike path 

to greet them at their destination? A two-lane pavement will create a 47-foot wide band that w ill diminish 

our open beach space, appear unsightly, and be under-used. 

I think that the current bike and pedestrian path along our shore serves us we ll. We can enjoy the beauty of 
our beach and get our exercise in a wonderful setting. Perhaps the Tidelands money cou ld be better spent on 

the new Olympic Pool Complex or on re-creating the open channel between the Colorado Lagoon and the 
Marine Stadium. The money spent there would create a broader benefit for Long Beach residents and visitors. 

Sincerely, 

Ted Long 
Belmont Heights 
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Posner, Chuck@Coastal 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Mr. Posner, 

Jim Corbett <jim.corbettOl@gmail.com> 
Thursday, May 30, 2013 4:08 PM 
Posner, Chuck@Coasta l 
One Bike Path Is Enough 

T strongly oppose building a jogging path nex t to the bike/jogging path in Long Beach. 

So I am writing you because T do not support using the Tideland Funds to build an additional jogging path. I 
have I ived a t the beach in Long Beach for over I 0 years and most of the year our current bike/jogging path is 
under utilized. There are certainly other needs at or near the beach where S5 million can be better spent. 

In addition I personally do not like the idea of loosing 20 fee t of our beautiful beach in order to build this new 
jogging path in order to satisfy a few joggers. Our beaches are used by locals and visitors year round and I don't 
like the idea of giving up any of our beach. 

One path is enough. 

Respectfully, 

James A. Corbett 
Long Beach Resident. 
Member of Belmont Shore Residents Association and outhern Calif. Kiteboarding Association 
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Posner, Chuck@Coastal 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Sheina <sheinamor@aol.com> 
Thursday, May 30, 2013 2:34 PM 
Posner, Chuck@Coastal; gary.delong@longbeach.gov; suja .lowenthal@longbeach.gov 
2nd beach path 

I read today online the City is considering adding another path and spend ing 5 million dollars! If there is any truth at all to 
this, that has to be the most wastefu l idea yet. Given the budgetary "crisis" the City allegedly has why are those funds not 
being channeled into something more constructive and necessary? Bad idea. 

T/1 re are three constants in life change. cho1ce and pnnc1ples" 



Posner, Chuck@Coastal 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject : 

Mr. Posner, 

Doug Shiels <dougshiels@gmail.com> 
Friday, May 31, 2013 10:36 PM 
Posner, Chuck@Coastal 
OneBeachPathisEnough@gmail.com 
resident view on proposed Long Beach beachfront bike trail expansion 

I'm emailing concerning the proposed expansion of the multi-use tra il along the Long Beach Shoreline. 
understand the Coastal Commission is taking this issue up in a few weeks. 

I live one block from the trail (on 1st St. in Bluff Park). I bike it frequently with my wife and two sons (ages 8 
and 5). We bike various t imes of day, weekdays and weekends. It' s a great community resource and well­
used. However, we' re perplexed by the proposal to build a second trail alongside it in the name of trail safety 
and decongestion. 

1) We, as safety conscious bikers, f ind the trail neither unsafe nor particularly congested. The t rail on the 
Westside beaches is far worse than Long Beach's trail. We moved f rom the Washington DC area last year and 
they have numerous t ra ils that are far more congested, with far more safet y r isks than t his trail. The most 
prominent of those is the Mount Vernon trail t hat the National Park Service administers along the Potomac 
River. We are puzzled why City of Long Beach decided this was a necessary step. Has the cit y actual ly done 
object ive, scientific studies to establish that the trail is in fact unsafe and/or congested, or is this all based 
simply on anecdote? Our anecdotal observations stand in stark contrast to the City's apparent perceptions of 
the trai l. 

2) The city seems determined to spend heavily on bike projects, and I'm concerned this project may just have 
emerged from a brainstorm of what they could do to spend on "biking". In that vein, an extension of the trail 
all the way down to the mouth of Alamitos Bay would be of much more value to trail users than unnecessary 
expansion of the existing trail capacity. 

3) We find that many local residents aren ' t particularly fond of ou r beach. This is probably due to the adverse 
impacts of the breakwater on the beach. Thus, they aren't particu larly good advocates for the ir beach and 
don't get engaged by the issue of pavi ng over increasing portions of the beach. We are glad that the Coastal 

Commission exists to ensure that the beaches do have an advocate and encourage you t o protect th is 
"orphaned" beach even in absence of an out cry from the neighboring community. 

4) We've seen the claim that there is plenty of beach to build upon, so this extension makes an insignificant 
change to the amount of sand beach available. Although this is true in spots (such as near my house), other 
locations (particularly the Western portion of the trail starting at the parking lot below the Long Beach Art 
Museum) have significa ntly less sand and the additional tra il would definitely subtract substantially from the 
available sand beach. 

5) The one safety and congest ion issue we've encountered on the t rai l is the use of 4-person pedal-powered 
carriages that are the size of a sma ll car. They are rented by some beach side snack shops. The w idth of these 
(and novice skills of their drivers) can pose a safety and congestion issue on busy weekends. Fortunately, 



there are only a handful in use at any one time. If the City is concerned about congestion and safety on the 
trail, it should ban these to show it is serious before attempting such a more draconian, expensive, and beach­
consuming approach to safety and congestion . The number of people using the tra il in these carriages is 
miniscule compared to the overall number of trail users, so it's a stretch to claim that these carriages are 
highly popular and thus difficult to ban. 

6) I've heard neighbors advocate for the trail expansion so that the occasional organized bike/running events 
on it can be on one of the two trai ls, and they can still use the other one. Don't think that's a good use of the 

funds, or a reason to pave over the beach. 

7) We've heard one of the trails is intended to be pedestrian-only. When we walk along the beach, we walk 
on the sand! Seems foolish that people need to come down to the beach and be given a paved path to walk 
on . For those who just can't stand walking on sand, but still need to come to the beach, there is a paved path 
right along the edge of our bluff that gives them a wonderful view of the beach ! 

I hope the Coastal Commission will do what's best for our beach concerning the trail proposal (I also hope the 
Commission will help our beach when breakwater-modification issues hopefully come in front of it in coming 
years). Perhaps some of these funds could be devoted to improving our bluff (Bluff Park), which has large 
sections lacking vegetation and showing significant erosion. 

Regards, 
Doug Shiels, PhD 

3205 E 1st St, Long Beach, 90803 
562-433-2548 
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